MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, SC 29201

November 15, 2016

Convene: 1:30 pm 






Adjourn: 2:15 pm
Chairperson Sonksen called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Dr. Judy Johnson, Peter Smith, and Mary Sonksen: via phone Rosemary Roberson
Public Comment: None
Approval of October Minutes: Peter Smith made a motion to approve the minutes.  Rosemary Roberson seconded the motion.
The motion passed.

Approval of Financial Report: Mr. Sims reported we have spent 31.28 per percent of our fiscal year budget.  
Dr. Johnson asked what is pre-ETS and why was no money spent.  Mr. Sims said this is the pre-Employment Transition Services which was originally called PETS.  The money spent is reported in the details on another page.  Ms. Morris explained there is an error.   The money was combined with the line above.  The correction will be sent to you.  

Mr. Smith made a motion to accept the financial report with correction.  Dr. Johnson seconded the motion.  

The motion passed with correction.    

Commissioner’s Report: Mr. Kirby stated there has been a data breech in Rock Hill.  
Wanda Miller reported we have been working under the guidance of the Enterprise Privacy Office and our legal department on the data breech.  We had a forensic analysis done on the computer and it checked out.  We are checking two businesses, one could not confirm all the information on the consumer and the second business has not responded after attempts to contact them.  A certified letter from Mr. Kirby is being sent to the director of the business.  

Ed Bible reported after a lot of hard work we now have a transition student being hired by Walgreens.  If all goes well he will start on November 17th.  

Mr. Kirby stated National Public Radio recently had a segment with the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration concerning hybrid and electric vehicles for the vehicles to have some kind of noise device that will run up to nineteen miles per hour.   
The Agency Head Committee has not had consistent meetings, but the department of Administration has scheduled a meeting for December 6th.  

We will present our 2017-2018 budget on December 14th before the Senate Sub-committee.  Senator Alexander is the Chair, Senator Verdin and Senator Nicholson are members.  

Elaine Roberson, Juan Sims and Kyle Walker attended the CSAVR/NCSAB in San Diego last week.
Janet LaBreck who is the RSA Commissioner will be leaving in a couple of months.  She came to the agency and spoke at one of Student Internship Program graduations.

Elaine Robertson said WIOA is combining and partnering with other agencies and we will have the advantage of having services for our consumers we may not have had before.  It will be a cost savings measure, because we will not have to contract out services we already have.   The fifteen percent will be used for career growth for the age group coming out of school.  
Juan Sims     

Committee Report: None
Old Business: None
New Business: None
Public Comment: None
Mr. Smith said he won first place in the James Island cycling race.  Erica Powell won female first place in the race.  
Board Meetings: December 20, January 17, 2017, February 14, 2017

Adjourn: Ms. Roberson made a motion to adjourn.  Dr. Johnson seconded the motion.
The motion passed and the meeting adjourned.
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